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you                                                                             
good morning welcome to ask the                                                 
theologian I'm doctor Randy why didn't                                          
delighted that on this Thursday morning                                         
you are here normally on Thursday I                                             
would be telling you to join us this                                            
evening 7:00 p.m. mountain time for our                                         
Thursday night Bible study but for two                                          
weeks we will not be having our Thursday                                        
night Bible study as I am diligently                                            
preparing for our time in Branson our                                           
fifth annual Labor Day Bible conference                                         
and retreat in Branson Missouri and next                                        
Thursday I will be arriving in Branson                                          
and getting ready to set up on Friday                                           
and be ready to go Friday evening for                                           
the reception and fellowship will have                                          
and then on Saturday Saturday Sunday                                            
Monday we've got wall-to-wall Bible                                             
teaching on the church the church                                               
graphically presented I'm looking                                               
forward to that                                                                 
and looking forward to seeing many of                                           
you but due to that I will not be                                               
broadcasting tonight or next Thursday                                           
night I will be broadcasting this Sunday                                        
hope you make all those broadcast and                                           
that will be a blessing to you and one                                          
other little bit of bad news is that                                            
tomorrow we will not have asked the                                             
theologian so I'll not see you again                                            
until Sunday so let's squeeze it all in                                         
today and get it taken care of I will be                                        
back with you next Monday and Tuesday                                           
and Wednesday for ask the theologian and                                        
look forward to seeing you on all of                                            
that I want to begin today's broadcast                                          
with a question that has come in from it                                        
come in in advance from Sharon and                                              
Sharon says is all the world under God's                                        
grace or only the believers that's a                                            
question that goes into actually some                                           
very deep theology and I want to go to                                          
my favorite passage of Scripture and                                            
that is in 2nd Corinthians chapter 5 and                                        
let's begin with verse 18 once again the                                        
question is all of the world under God's                                        
grace or only believe                                                           
I think that immediately we want to say                                         
well only believers of course only                                              
believers are under God's grace but when                                        
we look to the scripture for the answer                                         
to that question we come to 2nd                                                 
Corinthians chapter 5 verse 18 and it                                           
says all things are of God who has                                              
reconciled us to himself by Jesus Christ                                        
and hath given us the Ministry of                                               



reconciliation to wit that is an old way                                        
of saying to to this knowledge that is                                          
we could say that is the Ministry of                                            
reconciliation know this about the                                              
Ministry of reconciliation here's the                                           
definition of the Ministry of                                                   
reconciliation that God was in Christ                                           
reconciling the world to himself not                                            
imputing their trespasses the world's                                           
trespasses unto them and have committed                                         
to us the word of reconciliation now                                            
then we are ambassadors for Christ as                                           
though God did beseech you by us we pray                                        
you in Christ's stead be ye reconciled                                          
to God I think that passage of scripture                                        
tells us that all of the world is under                                         
God's grace but all of the world is not                                         
reconciled unto God God has graciously                                          
paid for the sins of all mankind now I                                          
know there's probably a few Calvinists                                          
out there that are beginning to foam                                            
with the mouth and saying no no no                                              
because that makes God a failure but it                                         
doesn't make God a failure actually it                                          
is a total necessity that every thin be                                         
propitiated                                                                     
otherwise then God's honor is taken                                             
there are those who are unable to go to                                         
heaven there are those who are holding                                          
that sin they're under themselves God                                           
totally took care of sin this is why we                                         
can go to the world anybody in the world                                        
man woman boy girl good bad short tall                                          
fat ugly skinny pretty whatever we can                                          
go to all of them and say I have good                                           
news for you the good news is that God                                          
reconciled the world unto himself and                                           
therefore you can be reconciled unto him                                        
we are under the entire world is under                                          
the grace of God this is a great news                                           
that we have to deliver we have to                                              
deliver and we have to deliver there's                                          
this just word of the grace of God so                                           
you can go to your scoundrel of a                                               
neighbor and say to that scoundrel of                                           
the neighbor you're under God's grace                                           
would you like to receive that gracious                                         
gift not everyone has received it and to                                        
be under God's grace does not mean that                                         
a person is saved a person is saved by                                          
grace through faith they have to come                                           
and they have to receive that that gift                                         
that is given to them but if you say no                                         
only believers are under the grace that                                         
leads you down this Calvinist path then                                         
to say and they are the ones that are                                           
select and there's a limited atonement                                          
and it's only for this particular case                                          
as a matter of fact someday we'll study                                         
a little more again on the whys of                                              
limited atonement how do Calvinists come                                        
up with this idea of limited atonement                                          



and what they do is they say that the                                           
purpose of the atonement was salvation                                          
and if everybody is not saved                                                   
then God fails in his purpose therefore                                         
he didn't die for those who aren't saved                                        
he only died for those who are saved who                                        
are elect now I think they messed up                                            
right at the beginning if you will                                              
question the assumptions it's always the                                        
beginning point of that that brings the                                         
problem and the issue here is the                                               
purpose of the death of Jesus Christ was                                        
not to save individuals the purpose was                                         
to restore the honor of God the                                                 
salvation of individuals is actually a                                          
byproduct it's a very wonderful good                                            
by-product but that was not the reason                                          
that Christ died he died because the                                            
honor of God had been taken and the                                             
things of God had been taken away from                                          
him this cannot go on into eternity and                                         
so God sent His only begotten Son and it                                        
so happens now that whosoever believes                                          
in Him                                                                          
would not perish but have everlasting                                           
life so Sharon great question and I                                             
appreciate your question and the answer                                         
there up in Minnesota is that all of the                                        
world is under God's grace not all of                                           
the world is saved not all of the world                                         
has eternal life and that's what we want                                        
to share about there thank you                                                  
and Jamie up in Washington has a                                                
question are you familiar with Michael                                          
pearls eight kingdoms book aside from                                           
the Kingdom of Heaven versus the kingdom                                        
of God view similar views maybe the                                             
answer is that I'm not familiar with his                                        
book and I did just like two minutes                                            
before the program started I saw this                                           
program and so I googled very quickly                                           
the book eight kingdoms by Michael Pearl                                        
and took a look and went to his website                                         
and looked through the statement of                                             
faith and I think that it looks like                                            
similar views you're exactly right and                                          
they are they believe in the 66 books of                                        
the King James Version nothing added                                            
nothing deleted the might be King James                                         
Version only I don't know and as I have                                         
stated I that doesn't bother me if a                                            
person is King James Version only I'm                                           
King James Version preferred not King                                           
James Version only but I tell you I                                             
would rather fellowship with the King                                           
James Version only and we would get                                             
along just fine on things I'd rather do                                         
that then then all those loosey-goosey                                          
anything goes so I don't know if they're                                        
King James Version only because the                                             
statement doesn't actually say that it                                          
says the 66 books of the King James                                             



Version nothing added or deleted I might                                        
if I was sitting down having lunch say                                          
you know the King James Version did                                             
include the Apocrypha so that I would                                           
word that just a little bit differently                                         
but honestly all that is small fries I'm                                        
coming                                                                          
both with that I didn't read closely God                                        
Jesus the Holy Spirit I would assume                                            
that we would let's check this Holy                                             
Spirit first of all they don't say                                              
anything about continuation of gifts I                                          
did look again very quickly at the                                              
statement on man I liked it from first                                          
glance we believe that man was created                                          
in the span of a 24-hour period                                                 
he was created perfect physically and                                           
constitutionally including the moral and                                        
spiritual essence I I like that that he                                         
did not develop at all he was perfect in                                        
his creation physically and                                                     
constitutionally morally and spiritually                                        
through complete though complete an                                             
entire wanting nothing was in his                                               
innocence without character the tree of                                         
the knowledge of good and evil a moral                                          
testing ground was in the wisdom of God                                         
the perfect opportunity for spiritual                                           
development the natural constitution of                                         
man became the basis of interpret of                                            
temptation I think that is really a                                             
phenomenal statement right there I would                                        
give that an A+ and as a matter of fact                                         
and we'll see how it goes here I would                                          
say that is still the basis of                                                  
temptation this goes against Calvinism                                          
and I think after this question I'll                                            
tell you what I may take a put in a                                             
question from Eli in Japan because it                                           
goes along with that issue but this is                                          
not the standard Calvinist depravity of                                         
man situation they take man was was was                                         
in an unfallen state and then he has a                                          
different nature and after that a fallen                                        
state at two dispensations of man than                                          
we talked about last Thursday night but                                         
here again the natural Constitution of                                          
man became the basis for temptation in                                          
eating of the treaty the willful and                                            
direct disobedience of God resulted in                                          
legal estrangement from God and                                                 
precipitated the curse of death on Adam                                         
and all of his descendants all men are                                          
born under the curse and totally                                                
estranged from God that is perfect I                                            
don't have a problem with that at all                                           
that is different than again this                                               
doctrine of total depravity this just                                           
says we're born under the curse we are                                          
this is we're born estranged from God I                                         
usually say separated from God that's                                           
exactly right                                                                   



it doesn't say there that our natural                                           
physical spiritual state has been                                               
utterly depraved which is what reformed                                         
theology says going on when a descendant                                        
of Adam reaches a level of moral                                                
understanding sometime in his youth he                                          
becomes fully personally accountable to                                         
God and has thin and puted to him                                               
result I might have worded this little                                          
part right here has thin and feuded to                                          
him actually what he does is he sends                                           
resulting in the peril of eternal                                               
damnation no man is capable of                                                  
rectifying this state of estrangement                                           
from God apart from the free gift of God                                        
through the substitutionary work of                                             
Christ there's no hope of salvation so I                                        
agree with his statement on man and I'm                                         
convinced the doctrine of man is one of                                         
the most important doctrines that you                                           
can take it is an essential obviously                                           
the doctrine of God but strangely enough                                        
through reformed theology fundamentalist                                        
theology Catholic theology even to a                                            
large degree the doctrine of God is not                                         
where people go off now in cults it is                                          
Jehovah's Witnesses and Mormonism their                                         
problem is the doctrine of God but the                                          
big separation within Christianity is                                           
what is the doctrine of man that's where                                        
if I'm pretty convinced someone as                                              
Orthodox on the view of God I want to                                           
look at their view of man because that's                                        
going to turn to determine are they                                             
Catholic are they Protestant are they                                           
fundamentalist where are they he's got a                                        
very fundamentalist doctor and a fan                                            
here I think it's very good and                                                 
salvation I just briefly went through                                           
but it looks like a free choice a                                               
standard view on heaven and hell and                                            
Satan when you get to the church it's a                                         
very Baptist view I would say                                                   
and I am a Baptist I probably wouldn't                                          
word it quite so Baptist here but you                                           
know III don't really have a problem                                            
with I understand where they're coming                                          
from on the church and baptism and                                              
ordinances I I don't as you know now                                            
call them ordinances I used to now I'll                                         
call them observances that we can take                                          
but the Lord's Supper is a memorial and                                         
water baptism that speaks have up here                                          
somewhere and doesn't have any if that                                          
word efficacious nest in regard to                                              
justification so it's a memorial view                                           
there as well and it they have the                                              
pre-tribulation or you know it's no I I                                         
would say yeah it looks like we probably                                        
have similar views again I don't know                                           
Michael pearl and and that is the first                                         
I've run acrost it but probably worthy                                          



of some further research there I                                                
appreciate that let me take because it's                                        
related this question that came in                                              
several days ago from Eli missionary in                                         
Japan and Eli has original spans seems                                          
to be crucial to reform theologies                                              
existence do you consider st.                                                   
Augustine's doctrine of original sin to                                         
be biblical what are your thoughts on it                                        
no I don't consider it to be biblical I                                         
what is Augustine's doctrine of original                                        
sin                                                                             
Augustine's doctrine of original stand                                          
is basically the Westminster Confession                                         
doctrine of original sin and that is                                            
that thin genetically has been passed                                           
down so that we are guilty of Adams that                                        
thin I I disagree with this and I                                               
disagree that sin is genetically passed                                         
there's no and that's that's the big                                            
thing with augustine augustine almost                                           
you                                                                             
invented this idea that sin is                                                  
genetically passed on I don't think                                             
there's biblical evidence that thin is                                          
genetically passed on and in fact if we                                         
were to look see if I can find it here                                          
here we go Genesis chapter 6 verse 9 I                                          
think it actually speaks against that                                           
because Genesis 6:9 says these are the                                          
generations of Noah Noah was a just man                                         
perfect in his generations now the word                                         
here generations and long us by the way                                         
has changed they're right click so I am                                         
a little bit slower here Roger alerted                                          
me to that but and I'm not exactly sure                                         
how to do that there's always somebody                                          
at log-off's doing a new-and-improved                                           
which means now I don't have a clue how                                         
to use it and I have to stop and relearn                                        
all those kind of things which is the                                           
reason I used to have hair and I don't                                          
have hair anymore it is Lagos Bible                                             
Software fault anyway let me tell you                                           
that word generations they're perfect in                                        
his generations this is a DNA word and                                          
it says Noah was perfect in his DNA when                                        
you when you really study that word                                             
that's what it says which goes totally                                          
against the doctrine of original sin it                                         
goes totally against Augustine's view                                           
now Augustine went into it and he took                                          
it even a step farther the reformed                                             
theology doesn't go - and that is he                                            
said well if we passed down thin                                                
genetically then he came up with these                                          
kind of strange ideas that the sexual                                           
act in and of itself even within                                                
marriage was sinful and and had some                                            
very weird ideas that came in sexual                                            
relations as it related to sin because                                          
it was connected to original sin and                                            



passing that on by                                                              
and I think that it it really that that                                         
doctrine of original sin is one that                                            
that previous statement on man                                                  
does not agree with I do not agree with                                         
I think the church should reject that I                                         
think that reformed theology is wrong on                                        
their understanding because they have                                           
this idea again that man is not only                                            
spiritually but also physically depraved                                        
and deformed and can't ever do anything                                         
that is right I again would go back to                                          
what I said was that brilliant statement                                        
and that is the natural constitution of                                         
man became the basis for temptation and                                         
I think it's still the basis for                                                
temptation today I think that                                                   
spiritually and physically we have the                                          
same DNA that Adam had and this DNA has                                         
been passed down to us intact now the                                           
difference is that we're under a curse                                          
of death we're under a curse of to use                                          
micro pearls your word estrangement                                             
we're under a curse of separation that                                          
doesn't change our DNA that just means                                          
you can't get there from here as they                                           
said in their doctrine of salvation                                             
there's nothing that we can do to bring                                         
ourselves to that so I think that this                                          
whole idea of original sin and in it's                                          
been repeated so many times original sin                                        
original sin original sin that it's got                                         
to be a true doctrine right and if you                                          
deny the doctrine of original sin then                                          
you must be a heretic no you're not a                                           
heretic as a matter of fact I think that                                        
I don't so much like to use the term                                            
heretic but I'm gonna use it here                                               
I think the doctrine of original sin is                                         
heretical it's Augustinian it's not                                             
biblical it's Augustinian and that                                              
against so many in reformed theology                                            
just don't question that according to                                           
the scripture they say things like well                                         
in sin my mother conceived me and                                               
therefore the sexual act was sinful and                                         
I was born                                                                      
and I'm a sinner and only if I'm one of                                         
the elect and that presupposition of the                                        
doctrine of man leads to reformed                                               
theology therefore reformed theology                                            
will never get rid of the doctrine of                                           
original sin it won't matter if God                                             
Himself comes and says the doctrine of                                          
original sin is not true they can't get                                         
rid of it because that totally unravels                                         
reformed theology reformed theology is                                          
utterly built on the doctrine of                                                
original sin which then turns into their                                        
doctrine of total depravity which is the                                        
tea of tulip which requires the you                                             
which requires the L which we're cries                                          



the I which requires the P and this is                                          
how soteriology through that all comes                                          
along I appreciate the work that Eli and                                        
his wife are doing in Japan keep up that                                        
good work good fundamentalist                                                   
missionaries they're learning the                                               
language which is a hard one to learn                                           
spreading the gospel there even as they                                         
learn passing out gospel tracts and                                             
working with others and building the                                            
ability to share the gospel there in                                            
Japan god bless you for that work and                                           
thanks for that good question and for                                           
being a listener on ask the theologian                                          
and Charles has a question that question                                        
is many disciples reject baptism because                                        
they say the body of Christ needs no                                            
symbols then how can they take the                                              
Lord's Supper you know there there are                                          
excuse me I said disciples it's dispise                                         
many dispensationalists many                                                    
dispensationalists reject baptism this                                          
would be those dispensationalists who                                           
believe that the age of grace started                                           
somewhere mid Acts or beyond and they                                           
would reject baptism partly as Charles                                          
says because the body of Christ needs no                                        
thimbles but that wouldn't completely be                                        
there their theology behind it they                                             
would agree that the body of Christ                                             
needs no symbols and                                                            
I think probably all of us would agree                                          
that we we don't have to have at cymbals                                        
we're not totally against cymbals but we                                        
don't have to have that cymbals and I                                           
think however their reasoning behind it                                         
would not be that's just symbolic and we                                        
don't need cymbals their reasoning would                                        
be to say baptism is totally a Jewish                                           
ordinance and it does not carry over                                            
into the church and they would say Paul                                         
was baptized as a Jew under that Jewish                                         
ordinance they would argue though I                                             
don't think you can totally verify this                                         
they would argue that those whom Paul                                           
did baptize like Gaius and Stephanus                                            
those whom he did baptize they would say                                        
well these were Jewish people who were                                          
being baptized under the kingdom gospel                                         
so they would attribute baptism wholly                                          
and completely - - to Judaism and to the                                        
the kingdom now                                                                 
as we talked about I believe it was just                                        
yesterday we talked about baptism is                                            
very much an outgrowth of Judaism                                               
baptism did begin with Judaism and the                                          
vast majority of baptism that we read                                           
about at least in the book of excuse me                                         
in the Bible in the New Testament it is                                         
Jewish related John the Baptist that was                                        
Jewish related even Peter repent and be                                         
baptized that's Jewish related or                                               



Kingdom related and so they've got a                                            
good point                                                                      
and I I think the one area it falls is                                          
that Paul nowhere prohibits it and it is                                        
possible I think that even the                                                  
Philippian jailer if I'm not mistaken                                           
where where was that believed in the                                            
Lord Jesus Christ and you'll be saved I                                         
believe that even he was baptized if I'm                                        
not mistaken there and                                                          
I I think it's pretty hard to say no it                                         
never carried over but when it carried                                          
over it did become symbol and it was                                            
only symbol I think Paul had a lot of                                           
occasions even when he said you know                                            
Christ has sent me not to baptize what                                          
he's saying there is baptism can be                                             
separated from the gospel if Paul is                                            
sent to preach the gospel but not to                                            
baptize those two things can be                                                 
separated so you can have the gospel                                            
without baptism at all but Paul had a                                           
number of opportunities to say baptism                                          
should not be done he said that about                                           
circumcision he said it very strongly he                                        
said it in relation to establish laws                                           
and holy days and all these kind of                                             
stuff he said it so clearly that I think                                        
if it was absolutely prohibited because                                         
it was a Jewish Kingdom ordinance he                                            
could have said so now when it comes to                                         
the Lord's Supper I think that only                                             
those who take say an ax post acts 28th                                         
position for the start of the church age                                        
which Bullinger in about the last seven                                         
years of his life I believe did most of                                         
his writings that he did not take that                                          
but in the later years he did take that                                         
position and that's the whole thing that                                        
Ironside in in an unethical way attacked                                        
him for and I say unethical because                                             
first of all he never quoted Bollinger                                          
he just said Bullinger said this this                                           
this Bullinger that Bullinger that                                              
Bullinger this there's that but all                                             
through the entire book wrongly dividing                                        
the word of truth by bullet and by                                              
ironside he never once quotes Bullinger                                         
he just tells us what Bullinger believed                                        
and hey I've read a lot of Bollinger and                                        
Ironside utterly missed missed missed                                           
represented Bullinger and if you say                                            
well he did it by accident well don't                                           
write a book if you haven't done the                                            
research                                                                        
Ironside was utterly wrong and has done                                         
so much harm I think to                                                         
dispensationalism because he was famous                                         
you know and you're gonna you're gonna                                          
go buy joel osteen because he's famous                                          
now this is what dispensationalist have                                         
done that's not the question is it                                              



Charles                                                                         
but only a very small group of people                                           
would say we we can't have the Lord's                                           
Supper so you're right a larger group of                                        
people stairs                                                                   
we don't do baptism but we do the Lord's                                        
Supper where do they get this Paul very                                         
clearly gave instruction for how to do                                          
the Lord's Supper to the church at                                              
Corinth and so they say well okay this                                          
is for the church age this is after the                                         
church age has begun he's giving the                                            
instruction now I could argue if I                                              
wanted the same argue about baptism I                                           
could argue that the Church of Corinth                                          
was Jewish I think I would win the                                              
argument by the way because I have done                                         
the research and it was a Jewish                                                
congregation so much of that cannot even                                        
be understood without understanding                                             
their Judaism therefore they were still                                         
part of the kingdom gospel and having                                           
the Lord's Supper I think if I want to                                          
do I could argue again without doing it                                         
either of them baptism or the Lord's                                            
Supper I have taken a position rather to                                        
say they are observances which we can                                           
take and not ordinances but they are                                            
observances and if you want to remember                                         
the Lord's death by the Lord's Supper if                                        
you want to remember your burial and                                            
testify of your burial of Christ in                                             
Baptism these are possible you can do                                           
these things without it being prohibited                                        
through there and let me just say to                                            
some I am I'm a man without a country in                                        
many ways those who come from a more                                            
reformed or let's even just say within                                          
the dispensationalist world which comes                                         
out of reformed theology those who come                                         
from either Bible backgrounds or                                                
definitely Baptist backgrounds will                                             
attack me because I won't say their                                             
ordinances I just say their observances                                         
and yet they'll say well                                                        
you know it's it's all symbolic but it's                                        
ordained to be symbolic and we have to                                          
do this and I said okay let's just take                                         
it as symbolic and not call it an                                               
ordinance because you don't have to do                                          
it and even the most staunch Baptist                                            
will agree you don't have to do it what                                         
happens in my church for example we                                             
typically observe the Lord's Supper six                                         
times a year                                                                    
why six times a year it's the second                                            
Sunday of every what even-numbered                                              
months the second Sunday the                                                    
even-numbered month and that's very                                             
biblical it says on the second Sunday of                                        
the even-numbered months thou shalt                                             
observe the Lord suffer no it doesn't                                           



say that                                                                        
so some churches do it quarterly some                                           
churches do it monthly some churches do                                         
it weekly some churches do it annually                                          
and even the most staunch Baptist would                                         
say doesn't matter what happens if we do                                        
it the third Sunday of the even-numbered                                        
month                                                                           
it doesn't matter it's all it's all okay                                        
well if it's an ordinance I think it                                            
does matter the truth is it's not an                                            
ordinance and even the most staunch will                                        
agree with me on that but I get attacked                                        
by the most staunch because I don't                                             
think it's an ordinance I think you can                                         
be totally within the will of God and                                           
not observe the Lord's Supper and not                                           
observe baptism then those on the the                                           
more typically called mid acts side they                                        
will attack me viciously because I will                                         
say it's an observance you can observe                                          
the Lord's Supper you can observe                                               
baptism and so neither side likes me                                            
both sides often call me a heretic and                                          
welcome to the heretics club I just                                             
think there ought to be some kind of                                            
consistency in it and that's what                                               
Charles is getting at is there's there's                                        
an inconsistency whether it's based upon                                        
symbolism or based upon the the you know                                        
if this is Jude Jewish are not Jewish                                           
there is an inconsistency there and I                                           
completely agree with you there Tony has                                        
a question in Genesis 6 do you believe                                          
the sons of God refers to angels having                                         
relations with women                                                            
and that is an affirmative answer I do I                                        
think that sons of God is has to be                                             
defined in Scripture and when we come to                                        
that passage of Scripture Genesis                                               
chapter 6 that came to pass when men                                            
began to multiply on the face of the                                            
earth the daughters were born to them                                           
that the sons of God saw the daughters                                          
of men that they were fair this phrase                                          
right here sons of God you have two                                             
choices you can make it up or you can                                           
let the Bible interpret itself and those                                        
who disagree with me say we're gonna                                            
make it up and what they think they're                                          
gonna make up just depends you know                                             
they're gonna say well the sons of God                                          
they're they're you know green eyed                                             
brown haired you know they're the                                               
whether the children are able not the                                           
children of Cain and they're gonna base                                         
that upon their make-believe world                                              
because there's nothing in the Bible                                            
that says the children of Abel are the                                          
sons of God and the children of Cain are                                        
the sons of the devil Abel Cain they                                            
both were children of Adam and there's                                          



absolutely silt to go on to say we're                                           
talking about the bad boys and the good                                         
boys and that's just again if you're                                            
gonna make stuff up and let's just say                                          
the sons of God are they're Martians                                            
there they are you know they're the                                             
Chinese they're whatever whatever you                                           
can make up anything you want and                                               
there's no limits to it                                                         
why not let the scripture interpret the                                         
scripture and if we took that phrase the                                        
sons of God and I used to know how to do                                        
this and to see here if I'm gonna try                                           
this again Lagos has changed there it                                           
worked okay here are the relations of                                           
course we need to go in the Hebrew so we                                        
have to in Genesis 6 same context and                                           
one engine and job and                                                          
job and in job and in Joe let's take job                                        
chapter 1 verse 6 there was a day when                                          
the sons of Abel came to present                                                
themselves before the Lord and Satan                                            
came also uh-oh wait wait wait wait                                             
Jobe is utterly clear sons of God are                                           
spirit beings and so then the question                                          
do you believe that sons of gods refers                                         
to angels having relationships with                                             
relations with women I believe it refers                                        
to a sky angelic beings because I think                                         
by now Satan has fallen and they are                                            
aligned with Satan so their angelic                                             
beings we will might call them demons                                           
and these demons come and they have                                             
relations with women does it really say                                         
that in Genesis takes let's look at it                                          
again sons of God saw that the daughters                                        
of men they were fair and they took                                             
wives of all which they chose and the                                           
Lord said my spirit shall not always                                            
strive with man now here's what most                                            
people do with this story                                                       
they take Genesis 6:1 and 2 and say                                             
that's an interesting little thing I                                            
don't know why you put that now let me                                          
tell you about the story of Noah and                                            
Noah's Ark and they begin the story with                                        
verse 3 and verses 1 and 2 are just                                             
totally out there why not go with what                                          
you say and that is a text without a                                            
context is a pretext and the context of                                         
verse 3 there's the the greatest                                                
hermeneutical principle I ever learned                                          
was that verse 3 comes right after verse                                        
2 and so you can't start in verse 3 you                                         
got to start in verse 2 you got to take                                         
the context of it so here's this back                                           
story of sons of God daughters of men                                           
having children now look and the Lord                                           
said my spirit will not always strive so                                        
for some reason the Lord is upset with                                          
this okay there's a limit I'm not doing                                         
any further now notice                                                          



for that he also is flesh                                                       
how long has man been flesh maybe since                                         
God created Adam and now God all of a                                           
sudden is upset                                                                 
there's something about flesh that is                                           
important to this story so because he's                                         
flesh 120 years and he's putting a time                                         
limit now verse 4 is just totally                                               
incidental has nothing do with passage                                          
there were giants in the earth in those                                         
days and also after that when the Sun                                           
there were giants when the sun's get                                            
your you get your your grammar diagram                                          
this sentence when the sons of God came                                         
there were giants when the sons of God                                          
you know when bad boys get with good                                            
girls and they have babies giants are                                           
born no that's a absolutely ridiculous                                          
idea but something brought about giants                                         
nepheline and it happened it's tells us                                         
right there in the Bible when the sons                                          
of God came into the daughters of men                                           
that's when there were giants and they                                          
bare children to them the same became                                           
mighty men which were of old men of                                             
renown again I just think if you say bad                                        
boys from Cain and man when bad boys                                            
from Cain when they had sexual relations                                        
with bad girls from Cain then that was                                          
just normal but when they got with the                                          
good girls from Abel that made Giants if                                        
you have that theology then I don't know                                        
how to say it other than coo coo coo coo                                        
coo how in the world do you do that just                                        
go with the literal reading of Scripture                                        
and it says sons of God which are                                               
clearly defined in the book of Job three                                        
times they're angels that's all the                                             
Hebrew bene Elohim it's those three                                             
times that you've got there and God                                             
saw then that the wickedness of man was                                         
great in the earth every imagination of                                         
the thoughts and hearts was continually                                         
evil it repented God that he made man                                           
and the Lord said I will destroy all of                                         
this and Noah found grace these are the                                         
generations of Noah Noah was we had this                                        
earlier perfect in his generations again                                        
that's a DNA word he was perfect in his                                         
DNA unlike that polluted race that God                                          
said I've got to get rid of this                                                
polluted race because the world today is                                        
full of sin right what is me washing the                                        
side today well he it's a it's a totally                                        
different thing doesn't matter how                                              
sinful we are it was the DNA problem                                            
that took place there and he had to wipe                                        
that out why because there was a genesis                                        
3:15 promise that said I am going to                                            
give by the seed of a woman the                                                 
offspring of a woman is going to be the                                         
Messiah and so Satan said let's just                                            



pollute the offspring of woman God will                                         
never be able to fulfill his task                                               
there's the strategy on Satan's part so                                         
do I believe sons of God refers to                                              
angels having relations with women                                              
absolutely yes                                                                  
by the way there is two videos that I                                           
have available on this regard and yeah                                          
that's what I thought if you go to our                                          
YouTube channel down to the popular                                             
uploads analysis of the ESV is the most                                         
popular here's one I did six years ago I                                        
still had a little bit of hair and sons                                         
of God and daughters of men it's the                                            
eight-minute video there I haven't                                              
listened to it in years but it's the                                            
number two most popular video on our                                            
YouTube station it has lots of comments                                         
on there and again I don't follow                                               
YouTube comments because I just don't                                           
have time to do all of that kind of                                             
stuff                                                                           
interesting the number third most                                               
popular is the history of Santa Claus if                                        
you'd like that                                                                 
and that video as well as on our website                                        
if you'd like to know more again about                                          
this particular topic on our website if                                         
you go to it and let's see                                                      
yes search for the saving flood right                                           
there and in the saving flood we've got                                         
six sessions and I believe verses 1 &amp; 2                                     
especially are going to be about that                                           
particular topic and we have the                                                
outlines that are available here and you                                        
can take a look at those outlines I                                             
think that I have done that series                                              
perhaps twice I noticed those notes are                                         
from Katy and I think I also did it in                                          
Taos but I'm not seeing it there maybe                                          
we can find it with little extra time so                                        
thanks to Tony for that question I                                              
believe that I I appreciate that and                                            
let's go to a question from cliff can                                           
you briefly summarize from Paul's Jewish                                        
context the meaning of it's harder for                                          
thee to kick against the pricks maybe                                           
I'm not sure how much Jewishness there                                          
is in that particular that particular                                           
phrase it's hard for thee to kick                                               
against the pricks we looked at that                                            
just this last week actually in our                                             
Sunday Bible study on the book of Acts                                          
pricks there's the word for sting or a                                          
goad like a shepherd                                                            
the go there and you you know kick up                                           
against it and the goads gonna win and I                                        
it would be interesting I'm not sure                                            
that we could find out it would be                                              
interesting to see does that have a                                             
Jewish context                                                                  
through all of that I'm not sure it                                             



might just be a statement that seems to                                         
have some proverbial aspect to it that                                          
this is a statement that people said but                                        
I think in the end it means you're not                                          
going to win you are a chosen vessel                                            
which are the words that are used there                                         
and as a chosen vessel this is what you                                         
are going to do remember I think the                                            
thing that I would say here is that the                                         
fact that Paul was chosen does not mean                                         
that I am chosen we don't want to carry                                         
that theology or make a theology based                                          
upon a historical incident the                                                  
historical incident is Paul was chosen                                          
therefore I'm chosen your chosen whoever                                        
is does anything is chosen that's what                                          
again what the Calvinists do and the                                            
Calvinists don't mind making things up                                          
so they begin to do this but I I would                                          
completely disagree with that but let's                                         
let's watch that as we go into Paul is                                          
going to give his testimony two times                                           
I've studied them in the in depth here                                          
recently in the one time that Luke                                              
shares the testimony and the words that                                         
God gives is hard for the to prick kick                                         
against the pricks and again I think it                                         
is I even mentioned Sunday that there's                                         
a little bit of humor involved in it                                            
here that God laughed up the fact that                                          
you are you know kicking up against the                                         
pricks because I know who's gonna win                                           
this thing                                                                      
and you just as well quick kick in                                              
because you're not going to win I am                                            
going to win by the way can I say a                                             
little word for parenting as well since                                         
I'm a grandparent now and I've already                                          
done it that the best thing a young                                             
parent can do is from the very earliest                                         
age now there's a little age of an                                              
infant where the infant if they cry it                                          
means they're hungry or they hurt and                                           
therefore you                                                                   
take care of them because they're hungry                                        
or they hurt but very early on I don't                                          
know if it's six seven eight months that                                        
child begins to realize I can also cry                                          
in order to get other things that I want                                        
maybe its attention maybe it's a                                                
pacifier maybe it's the you know the the                                        
cartoons turned on as they get a little                                         
bit older but pretty early on they begin                                        
to learn hey                                                                    
crying works for other things too and I                                         
think one of the best things in fact                                            
maybe the best thing that will make                                             
parenting easy for the you know you know                                        
you got them for about eighteen years or                                        
so and the the first year you you you're                                        
caring for them in a survival method                                            
after that you are training them if                                             



you'll train them really young and say                                          
it's hard for thee to kick against the                                          
pricks which means I am going to win and                                        
I am going to win whether you cry or                                            
you're happy and by the way if you want                                         
to cry and have a fit you get to do it                                          
in the other room by yourself                                                   
have you noticed nobody has a fit by                                            
themselves they they get over it pretty                                         
quickly so take the little child put                                            
them in the room close the door say have                                        
fun in your pity party and they'll get                                          
over it real quick they'll learn that                                           
doesn't work dad's gonna win mom's gonna                                        
win I just as well go with it and you'll                                        
have a very pleasant rest of those 18                                           
years now if you wait until they're five                                        
six seven eight before they learn that                                          
mom and dad is going to win then I'll                                           
say to you mom and dad                                                          
it's hard for thee to kick against the                                          
pricks they've already learned that they                                        
can win and it's gonna be a tough thing                                         
and ask the ask the grandpa maybe we                                            
should have a episode right ask the                                             
grandpa and all of that so I'll watch                                           
that who asked that question I forgot                                           
I'll watch that as we go through and see                                        
if there's more of a                                                            
Jewish nature threw that on there and                                           
your dumb mule 11 prophecy video                                                
advertised on Vimeo more info please we                                         
are I've talked to Nathan we're gonna                                           
get that on YouTube and on Vimeo opened                                         
up in our channel it's in a different                                           
section now so we've got to get that                                            
moved so that you can see it there but                                          
in the meantime if you'll send me an                                            
email Randi at Randy white ministries                                           
dot RG just say hey I want to I want to                                         
watch that Daniel video let me know                                             
someday we're gonna get back to those                                           
it's the series that we want to do on                                           
exegetical bible teaching and that was                                          
efficient one we'd like to do the rest                                          
of them it's both the time and a money                                          
thing but we've got that first episode                                          
out there we need to make that available                                        
to all of you and so again we'll get on                                         
that and begin to do that I am so                                               
running out of time here as still have                                          
questions here let's see Acts chapter 18                                        
verse 8 Charles says implies that all                                           
the Corinthians believed and were                                               
baptized not just Paul let's look at it                                         
and Christmas be chief ruler of the                                             
synagogue believed on the Lord with all                                         
his house and many the Corinthians                                              
hearing believed and were baptized now I                                        
would say yes and that here they were                                           
baptized those who believed were                                                
baptized not all by Paul and I think                                            



Paul even speaks of that in first                                               
Corinthians that's you know I didn't I                                          
only baptized a few and others were                                             
baptized by somebody else now here's                                            
where those who do not baptized today                                           
here's here's what they would stay on it                                        
and they're possibly right it just can't                                        
be proven is noticed that it's still                                            
very tied to the synagogue here                                                 
so you could argue will they're all                                             
Jewish people taking a kingdom baptism                                          
and there's no place for Kingdom baptism                                        
in the Christian Church and I agree with                                        
that argument I just don't know that you                                        
can go further and say there is no place                                        
for symbolic baptism within the                                                 
Christian Church and I think Paul does                                          
not prohibit that I think that you                                              
you're you're not going to be a heretic                                         
at least if you take that there and Bob                                         
Minnesota I'm not sure most people                                              
teachers think of them think of the                                             
meaning of the word ordinances you're                                           
right and and it goes on to say there's                                         
no such thing as a voluntary ordinance                                          
so I think even the Baptist that use                                            
that term still talked about not always                                         
consistently here but still talk about                                          
the voluntary nature of taking the                                              
Lord's Supper the voluntary nature of                                           
being baptized that's not an ordinance                                          
you're exactly right there's no such                                            
thing as a voluntary ordinance so is one                                        
of the many times as I have questioned                                          
the assumptions I quit using words I                                            
used why did I always say there were two                                        
ordinances of the church because that's                                         
what the brochure said and I just read                                          
the brochure you know the denominational                                        
brochure and I repeated it I was a                                              
parent and I think that's true with so                                          
many of us we just take these things and                                        
you know we never question whether it's                                         
an ordinance of the church but I think                                          
when you begin to look at it it is we're                                        
gonna talk to some about that in our                                            
retreat in Branson Bob will be there and                                        
we'll have fun talking about ordinances                                         
and Bob also says hadn't there been                                             
unexplainably large humanoid skeletons                                          
found and the the answer is at least on                                         
the internet there have I I'm always a                                          
little bit suspicious of what I see on                                          
the Internet even if I saw a picture is                                         
it you know is so easy to manipulate                                            
pictures today that I would like to dig                                         
into that and actually                                                          
see one in person but if those if those                                         
are correct then yeah there's definitely                                        
these Giants skeletons that have been                                           
found let's the Greg in Garland said why                                        
did the gospel of the kingdom fail Jesus                                        



sent out eleven disciples with the Great                                        
Commission right and then we added the                                          
12th they went out and carried out the                                          
Great Commission by Acts chapter one you                                        
know be my disciples that was included                                          
in you know for the for the 12 including                                        
Matthias why did it fail I'm not I'm not                                        
sure the gospel failed I think that the                                         
nation failed the nation to whom that                                           
gospel was given the gospel of the                                              
kingdom was not and is not given to the                                         
United States nor to Canada nor to                                              
Germany nor to the great you know Great                                         
Britain any of that it was given to one                                         
nation the nation of Israel they failed                                         
to receive it so the gospel failed no                                           
even the proclamation of the gospel of                                          
the kingdom I don't think that failed I                                         
think the nation just failed to receive                                         
it then what happened is it Romans 15:4                                         
I maybe that's not it there is a passage                                        
in Romans that says that their decline                                          
was the salvation of the world or their                                         
rejection of the gospel of the kingdom                                          
became the salvation of the world so                                            
what happened when they failed to                                               
receive the gospel of the kingdom God                                           
could have and we expected him to from                                          
the prophetic plan we expected him to                                           
immediately bring in the tribulation and                                        
force them to receive it but he didn't                                          
he                                                                              
he he pushed the tribulation off he's                                           
left this period in between this                                                
parenthetical period and he's put a                                             
gospel of grace this gospel church a new                                        
gospel that was given and it's in that                                          
that we rejoiced someday the church will                                        
be taken out of here                                                            
and God will pick up right where he left                                        
off and just the same would you say                                             
today the gospel of grace has failed                                            
because most people in the world are                                            
ungodly and reject grace and they're not                                        
staged now again I don't think it's has                                         
failed                                                                          
I even sure that we have been failures                                          
and sending it to the remotest parts of                                         
the earth Jaime's children over there in                                        
the Philippines our church is praying                                           
for them and encouraging them this month                                        
and there are people really in any                                              
corner of the world you go somebody is                                          
there or trying to get there to share                                           
the gospel so it doesn't fail people                                            
have failed to receive it and no doubt                                          
the church has often failed to correctly                                        
communicate it but the gospel itself has                                        
has not failed nor the gospel of the                                            
kingdom but it's a nation certainly did                                         
fail to take that man's be our friend up                                        
and weblo West as a prayer request my                                           



great grandson born yesterday is having                                         
surgery today very serious because heart                                        
and stomach are on the opposite side of                                         
chest that's causing internal problems                                          
Nancy's sorry to hear that and we will                                          
be praying for your great-grandson and                                          
that surgery that he is having today and                                        
the turmoil that brings to the family                                           
and the heartache no doubt that they                                            
have we're gonna pray for a successful                                          
surgery there today that doctors can                                            
remedy that problem and that that                                               
precious little grandson great-grandson                                         
can have a wonderful life ahead of him                                          
thank you and appreciate that let's see                                         
here first Thessalonians chapter 3                                              
verse 13 the question is can you help me                                        
understand first Thessalonians 3:13 to                                          
the end to the end he may stablish your                                         
hearts unblameable in holiness before                                           
God even our father at the coming of our                                        
Lord Jesus Christ with all his saints                                           
let me just double check I don't think I                                        
have a note on this one because as we                                           
have mentioned I have not done a verse                                          
by verse through first Thessalonians                                            
surprisingly but let's back up to verse                                         
12 see if we can make some sense of it                                          
the Lord make you to increase and abound                                        
in love toward one another and toward                                           
all men even as we do toward you to the                                         
end I suppose that is the word Telos                                            
that's the verse 13 no iess unto unto                                           
the establishment we might say for the                                          
purpose of our leading unto it's a very                                         
good translation there and they in the                                          
King James to establish which is to                                             
reach though to strengthen I think that                                         
word might mean again I am not sure how                                         
to work this new rightclick let's see if                                        
I have got everything there well I don't                                        
know how to open Strong's Concordance                                           
anymore Thank You Lagos but I think                                             
that's the word we get to sterilised                                            
that he is so loving to the end that he                                         
may establish your hearts or establish                                          
by the way we are coming out with a new                                         
book on the King James Version in                                               
America that's going to talk about this                                         
word established versus established                                             
for now we won't get into the difference                                        
there let's just take it as established                                         
that he may establish your hearts                                               
unblameable in God in holiness before                                           
God even our father at the coming of our                                        
Lord Jesus Christ with his things now                                           
this right here the coming of our Lord                                          
Jesus Christ with the Saints is not                                             
referring to the rapture that is a                                              
reference to the second coming because                                          
that's when he comes with His Holy Ones                                         
or with his Saints and at that point                                            



there is this desire that our hearts                                            
would be established unblameable in                                             
holiness before God and he is the one                                           
that is going to do it but there's also                                         
our involvement here in love so the                                             
question is can I help you understand it                                        
and I think the answer is no not totally                                        
other than what I've said and here's the                                        
reason I think clearly there is some                                            
context that goes in there because in                                           
the very next chapter he's going to                                             
begin to talk about the rapture here                                            
he's talked about the Second Coming and                                         
some kind of I don't know if judgment is                                        
the right word that is used here but                                            
some kind of presentation of us at the                                          
second coming when we know we're going                                          
to have the rapture first some type of                                          
love that we're doing that is going to                                          
be used for him to establish our hearts                                         
a lot of things coming in together on                                           
this so I think we ought to back up                                             
probably and make sure we get that                                              
completely in context through that I                                            
think if we don't we're gonna end up                                            
probably making a false assumption on                                           
this I think that you're right EJ that                                          
there is I still you're right I'm                                               
assuming this is behind your question                                           
there is some complication in this                                              
passage that what might look very simple                                        
on the surface actually has a lot of                                            
tentacles to it that we need to take and                                        
put together and and consider so let's                                          
put that on the docket and figure out                                           
how to do that and maybe then we will be                                        
able to understand first Thessalonians 2                                        
a 3-13 excuse me Bob Newport why does                                           
the Nicene Creed say I confess one                                              
baptism for the forgiveness of sins                                             
whereas the Apostles Creed does not                                             
let's see if we can pull up the Nicene                                          
Creed here and just take a quick look at                                        
it and we're going to go with how about                                         
our friend Wikipedia and see let's see                                          
challenge you get when you get into                                             
these Creed's is there are a number of                                          
different ways they are put together ok                                         
so what you see here the 381 version                                            
that comes from Constantinople is the                                           
one the original Nicene Creed we're                                             
talking about this line right here in                                           
one Holy Catholic and Apostolic Church                                          
we acknowledge one baptism for the                                              
remission of sins we look for the                                               
resurrection of the Dead and the world                                          
to come                                                                         
now that was left out of the first                                              
Council of Nicaea 325 and is not                                                
included there and there you've got the                                         
Greek versions of that again you know I                                         
first of all I don't hold to one Holy                                           



Catholic and Apostolic Church I that's                                          
that's a universal Church concept and I                                         
I don't believe in the universal Church                                         
and I don't believe in an apostolic                                             
church either I believe in a Pauline                                            
Assembly not an apostolic assembly so I                                         
would reject that and then that                                                 
statement that goes with it                                                     
we acknowledge one baptism for the                                              
remission of sins                                                               
you know the problem with that statement                                        
is which way are you going with it's not                                        
defined if they're talking about you                                            
know being baptized in the spirit but it                                        
looks to me like that's a quote of Acts                                         
chapter 2 verse 38 be baptized you know                                         
for the forgiveness of sins and looks                                           
like a water baptism to me I think that                                         
those who just idly stand by and say                                            
yeah Apostles Creed that's the heart of                                         
the faith that's Orthodox D again you                                           
just been sold a bill of goods and you                                          
should stop and question those things                                           
and even to the point where as Bob bus                                          
says you can begin to question how come                                         
nice thing Creed doesn't always agree in                                        
this regard doesn't always agree with                                           
the Apostles Creed and Nicene Creed                                             
doesn't always agree with the Nicene                                            
Creed which which Nicene Creed are you                                          
talking about I am NOT a creedal person                                         
and becoming more and more not a creedal                                        
person and begin to put all of that                                             
aside I appreciate that that that                                               
question beam's think to do some more                                           
study on it but I think that it is one                                          
questioned even deeper than the question                                        
Janny I hope I pronounced that right on                                         
YouTube will there be a resurrection of                                         
Jews when taking the dry bones prophecy                                         
in consideration to bring them back to                                          
their land in the end times I think that                                        
the dry bones prophecy is referring to a                                        
resurrection of the nation the nation                                           
coming back into life the nation coming                                         
into a period of thriving again it's                                            
something that's going to happen very                                           
slowly as you see in Ezekiel 36 37                                              
the you know first the valley of dry                                            
bones and then it begins to rattle a                                            
little bit and then the foot bone                                               
connects to the leg bone now hear the                                           
word of the Lord and then there's a                                             
skeleton and then there's some skin                                             
that's the muscle and then there's some                                         
skin and the very last thing is the                                             
breath of life I don't think this is a                                          
physical individual resurrection I think                                        
what we see is a slow wrestler new life                                         
maybe I should use that term let's know                                         
a slow new life for the Nations I think                                         
it's actually already happening that it                                         



started with the Zionist movement back                                          
in the late 1800s Theodore Herzl and                                            
others and that that that is part of                                            
this resurrection                                                               
I think 1948 was part of I don't think                                          
it's the fulfillment of the prophecy I                                          
don't even think we're at the                                                   
fulfillment of the prophecy I think                                             
we've got today a nation which has got                                          
some muscle and sinew on it some day                                            
it's going to receive the breath of life                                        
but it doesn't have that yet it's                                               
dancing it's you know it's more than a                                          
skeleton now it's got muscle and sinew                                          
and it is going to have life but I don't                                        
think this refers to an individual                                              
resurrection from the grave I think it's                                        
a the dry bones prophecy is a                                                   
resurrection of the nation now there                                            
will be an individual resurrection of                                           
Jews                                                                            
in the instance maybe you could tie                                             
these two together because that is the                                          
and coming not any kind of separates                                            
resurrection that takes place there so                                          
Nancy's great grandsons having surgery                                          
in about an hour less than an hour                                              
Donald Morgan has a neighbor had a                                              
massive heart attack this morning                                               
praying for that neighbor as well and                                           
all that is taking place there and we                                           
went over a little bit today but I will                                         
not be with you tonight nor tomorrow I'm                                        
taking the today for this retreat now                                           
the things that have to be done before                                          
next week's so I'll not see you again                                           
until Sunday in both of our broadcast                                           
then we'll be back Monday Tuesday and                                           
Wednesday next week for our ask the                                             
theologian and we'll have our Wednesday                                         
study next week also and then I'll be                                           
headed to Branson and looking forward to                                        
seeing you then in the meantime you can                                         
go to Randy white ministries dot RG and                                         
you can't see plenty of videos that you                                         
can look into and take apart take part                                          
of there you can also learn about the                                           
Darby Academy and I would love to take                                          
your students even now you can learn                                            
about dispensational publishing and buy                                         
some books like our newest one right                                            
here the Song of Solomon God's love song                                        
for Israel study outlines on the                                                
greatest song in history and we have now                                        
put those together they are available at                                        
dispensational publishing dot-com you                                           
can learn about our Israel peruse our                                           
Greek - it was that's coming up right up                                        
and we can still take you and our Labor                                         
Day Bible conference which by the way we                                        
can still take you for that too I talked                                        
to the hotel yesterday there's still                                            



some rooms available so you want to sign                                        
up do it and we are going to have a                                             
fantastic time over Labor Day weekend                                           
would love to have you well I am out of                                         
time and it's been a pleasure to have                                           
you with us appreciate nation Nathan on                                         
the controls today and look forward to                                          
seeing you soon remember no broadcast                                           
until Sunday if you want an alert on                                            
that broadcast and the word                                                     
nd whites with no spaces to the number                                          
97,000 until then we'll see it Randy                                            
you                                                                             
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                


